Leftist Lexicon Word of the
Week
With everything going on in Washington right now, it’s enough
to make people shake their heads in disbelief. The FBI scandal
(complete with dueling memos), continued and escalating
partisan strife (complete with dueling Tweets), Robert
Mueller’s investigation (complete with dueling dumbassery),
and many more pain points have left people asking one
question.
Is it too late to move to Canada?
But there’s another question that needs to be asked: do we
need a large government? Maybe we should downsize our
government just a bit (and by “a bit” I mean a lot). Those are
words the Left hates worse than President Donald Trump, so it
makes for a perfect entry to the Leftist Lexicon.
limited government
What the Left believes it means – a dangerous idea that will
leave people dying, poisoned, and enslaved by unaccountable
corporations
What it really means – a benign idea that will leave people
freer, more secure, and free from being enslaved by
unaccountable politicans
When the concept of limited government comes up, the Left
spins all sorts of nightmare scenarios to argue against it.
Food, air, and water would be poisoned. Airplanes and cars
would be unsafe. There would be bodies piling up in the
streets. They would bring back “Roseanne.” (Okay, so that last
one was made up…or was it?) And, they’re all wrong.
In fact, big government has been at least partially to blame

for bringing those nightmare scenarios to life. Remember
Olestra? Approved by the Food and Drug Administration…and lead
to a lot of people having to change their underwear due to
what was called “anal leakage.” Dirty air? Ask Nancy Pelosi
about her cross-country airplane trips as Speaker of the
House. Poisonous water? Flint, Michigan, would like to have a
talk with you big government fans. You know, something about
poisonous water.
The Left needs to get people to reject the idea of smaller
government by using fear because they can’t find a legitimate
argument against it, given the multiple screw-ups created by
big government. And they are afraid that people will realize
smaller government makes sense and act on it by electing
candidates who agree. So, the Left has a vested interest in
keeping people distrustful of small government advocates.
Remember the TEA Party? The Left poisoned the well by painting
them all as kooks who take from the government and want to
deny everyone else. Oh, and they’re racists because reasons.
Now, most people who would normally agree with the TEA Party’s
message of lower taxes and smaller government shy away from
the label. And those who were elected under the TEA Party
mantle have either been marginalized by the GOP leadership or
sucked up by them. Make no mistake, Leftists have found their
way into both major parties, so it’s not a Democrat/Republican
thing.
And Leftists in both parties lust after the prospect of bigger
government.
One of my Undeniable Truths is the sole purpose of a
bureaucracy is to grow so large as to become indispensable.
Whether it’s the Department of Homeland Security (who hasn’t
done all that great a job securing the homeland) or the
Environmental Protection Agency (who hasn’t done all that
great a job protecting the environment), Leftists in both
major parties think they can run big government better than

the other party. And they’re both wrong. Regardless of a
Democrat or Republican President, the federal government will
be filled with people who want to get paid for doing next to
nothing. And the people outside of Congress are pretty bad,
too!
Whenever there is a government shutdown, Leftists talk about
how horrible things will become, but by and large it hasn’t
affected us as a country. That should be a major red flag for
anyone who believes big government is best. The fact we’re
still able to function relatively well without Big Daddy
Government holding our hands is a good thing and should be
celebrated instead of denigrated. If you question this, answer
me this. Why are we paying for non-essential government
employees if they’re non-essential?
Here’s the thing that gets me the most. We are seeing multiple
examples of government malfeasance in real time, but no one is
putting 2 and 2 together. Maybe it’s because no one can do
simple math anymore thanks to Common Core, but maybe it has
more to do with the idea we need a big government when we
really don’t. An easy way to cut down on the corruption in
government is to give bad players fewer access points. Plus,
with a smaller government, there will be fewer people willing
or able to cover up the corruption.
A smaller government
won’t completely eliminate the possibility of government
corruption, but it will make it infinitely easier to locate
and subsequently punish the guilty.
And think about how much money could be saved by cutting
government! Take food safety, for example. There are multiple
government agencies, departments, and sub-departments covering
this one aspect of government. Why do we need more than one
organization to take care of this? When a private company
finds redundancies, the leadership tries to find ways to be
more efficient because it saves them money in the long run. If
there are 10 agencies doing the same job, that is 9 too many,
and several millions of our tax dollars being wasted in the

process. Let’s cut the fat and put that money back in the
hands of the people or into infrastructure. You know, that
thing the Left always says is worse than Harvey Weinstein’s
dating habits, but never seems to spend money on?
The larger the government, the more it will find ways to work
its way into our lives and deprive us of freedom. Yet, people
are afraid to push for limited government out of fear of being
seen as heartless or selfish. Yet, the people who try to make
you believe you’re being heartless or selfish are the ones who
want to take your money and spend it without any consideration
of whether the spending is needed. Not that you need it, but
you have my permission to be selfish and demand government be
as small as possible to ensure it can be as effective as
possible.
And let me know if any Leftists can come up with an answer to
my question about non-essential government employees.

